AESS Technical Operations Report to the Board of Governors

April 24th – 25th, 2006
1.
Budget 

There are no expenses to date for Technical Operations.

2.
Technical Panel and Committee Reports

Technical Panels

Attachment 1 summarizes the present status of the technical panels.

Four (4) technical panels are active.

1. The Gyro and Accelerometer Panel remains very active under the leadership of 
Randy Curey. Refer to Attachment 1.A for Randy’s report. 

2. The Radar Systems Panel remains active as the leadership transitions from 
Jim Day to Hugh Griffiths. The RSP has had no meeting since the last BOG meeting but will be meeting on April 26th at the IEEE Radar Conference.

3. The Space Systems Panel remains active under the leadership of Marina Ruggieri.
Refer to Attachment 1.C for Marina’s report.

4. The Large Scale Systems & Systems Engineering Panel has become active under the leadership of Paul Gartz. Refer to Attachment 1.B for Paul’s report. 

Technical Committee & Council Representatives

Bob Lyons, Associate VP Technical Operations has contacted the AESS representatives on the four (4) current technical committees and councils for reports. Attachment 2 lists our current record for AESS representatives on active Technical Committees & Councils. 

A report from Joe Stanco on the Standards Coordinating Committee, SCC-20 is included as Attachment 2.A.

3.
Distinguished Lecturers Program
The activity of the Distinguished Lecturers program for the 1999 through the year 2005
is summarized in Attachment 3. The latter 6-month period for 1998 is also shown. 
The average number of lectures per year over the 1999 through 2004 time frame has 
been approximately eight (8) with a peak of 12 in 2001 and a low of six (6) in 1999.
A significantly greater number of 15 lectures were given in 2005 as some lecturers provided a number of talks during a single trip that included several locations. So far for the year 2006, two (2) lectures have been delivered and another five (5) are in the planning stage. The locations of all the lectures are presented in the Attachment 3.
4. 
PLANS 2006

The PLANS 2006 Conference is being held at the Lowes hotel in Coronado, CA in collaboration with the Institute of Navigation (ION). The ION with their full time administrative staff, has assumed a number of administrative duties.
As of March 31st, there were 369 total registrations for the conference versus the budget plan of 358. As of March 31st, there were 143 total tutorial student registrations versus the budget plan of 150. As of March 6th, 31 exhibition booths had been sold versus the budget plan of 29.
As per the PLANS 2004 treasurer Marv Swensen, the PLANS 2004 surplus was approximately $42,000 with all monies now properly accounted for at the IEEE.


Respectfully submitted,

Dr. Jim Huddle

Vice President - Technical Operations
